Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)
Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR)
 – tree felling
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information.
You asked for:
The number of trees chopped down in your area between June 30, 2019 and January 2014.

Answer:
During the period 01 April 2014 to the 31 March 2019 the total number of all recorded trees felled as a result of surveys identifying issues with the tree structure resulting in a recommendation to fell was 3,070. 

This information is based on works undertaken by the Councils Trees & Woodlands team.
The Council do not hold record of the trees removed by private land owners and the Council is informing you as required by Section 1(1) of the FOI Act and Regulation 12(4)(a) of the EIR, information not held.
I require this information broken down by years and how many had preservation orders on them or were classed as exceptional due to age, size of historical significance.

The requested information is not held in a reportable format on the Council’s systems. 
To collate the data would require a manual trawl of individual applications for content detail for the period in question.  This exercise would take an amount of time that would considerably exceed the ‘appropriate limit’ for costs as set out in Section 12 of the Freedom of Information Act.
In addition I can advise that the Council do not operate with the classification of “exceptional” and Tree Preservation Orders (TPOs) are made on the basis of visual amenity.  Also TPOs are not normally relevant to the Council’s own operations.  
Section 12 of the FOIA makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under the provisions of FOIA section 12(1) (over the limit) and EIR reg. 12 (4) (b) (is manifestly unreasonable), the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.
Also during the same period how many trees have been planted - again broken down by years.

During this same time frame the Council have planted 4,678 trees across the City. 

In 2018/19 the Council commenced a two year Capital programme to plant additional trees and committed £172,000 to be spent on new tree planting.

As you will be aware trees enhance the local environment and as a Council we value our extensive tree stock and wish to protect the existing trees and increase the tree population across the City. To show our commitment to fulfil this aim we launched Leicester’s first Tree Strategy in November 2018, which can be found at the following link: https://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council/city-mayor-peter-soulsby/my-vision/tree-strategy/ 

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


